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Final Phase of Implementation Update 

 
Reminder: Upcoming Milestones for the Pilot Records Database (PRD) 
 
As we approach the full implementation of the Pilot Records Database (PRD) in 
September 2024, we want to remind our stakeholders of the key upcoming milestones 
and important information: 
 

• September 9, 2024: Required air carriers/operators must finish entering historical 
records dated between August 1, 2005 – December 31, 2014. Refer to AC 120-
68J (faa.gov), Table 2-1: PRD Overview of Record Reporting by Population. 

 
• After September 9, 2024: 

o FAA Form 8060-12 will no longer be applicable. More information is 
available in our Frequently Asked Questions. 

o The option to send FAA Form 8060-11 will end. Pilot records must be 
entered into the PRD in response to a records request. See AC 120-68J 
(faa.gov), paragraph 2.10: Transitioning From PRIA to the PRD, for more 
details. 
 

• Ongoing Reference: Continue to refer to AC 120-68J (faa.gov) and the Pilot 
Records Database (PRD) regulation, 14 CFR part 111, for the most recent policy 
information. 

 
• Program Contact Information: Refer to www.prd.faa.gov  “Questions about 

PRD?” for the most recent program contact details. 
 
We appreciate your attention to these important deadlines and your cooperation in 
ensuring a smooth transition. 
 
 
 

https://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Advisory_Circular/AC_120-68J.pdf
https://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Advisory_Circular/AC_120-68J.pdf
https://www.faa.gov/faq/if-i-hire-pilot-am-i-required-query-pilot-records-database-and-request-drug-and-alcohol-records
https://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Advisory_Circular/AC_120-68J.pdf
https://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Advisory_Circular/AC_120-68J.pdf
https://www.faa.gov/documentLibrary/media/Advisory_Circular/AC_120-68J.pdf
https://www.faa.gov/regulations_policies/pilot_records_database

